## June 24, 2024 Select Board Meeting Minutes

Meeting called to order at 5:50 p.m.

Present: Select Board Members: Jay Marsh, Carlos Martin, & Chris Mann

Town Clerk: Brandi Broe

Road Commissioner: Hunter Locke

1. Adjustments or Changes to Agenda:

- 2. Select Board and Hunter discussed roads. Discussion was made on what type of culvert, plastic or galvanized, that would work best for Shipman Rd and Bacon Rd. Looking at getting one and cutting it in half. Hunter is going to do some ditching on Lapland Rd. Chris mentioned about putting an apron off from the Church St bridge, Hunter was going to call Slayton's to see how much it would cost. Hunter mentioned the town buying Bakersfield grader and using ARPA funds, both the Select Board and Hunter will look into this more, before making any decisions.
- 3. Reviewed and Approved Minutes of 06/10/2024 Select Board Meeting.
- 4. Approved Orders/Bills to be paid.
- 5. Brandi ask the Select Board about a Credit/Debit Card for the Town of Waterville. They agreed and signed off on it.
- 6. Brandi mentioned to the Select Board about canceling our internet service with Consolidated. Our tech from OpenApproch suggested that we wait a couple of months, to give people some time to see that we have updated our email addresses. The Town Clerk's email address is now <a href="townclerk@watervillevt.org">townclerk@watervillevt.org</a> and the lister's email address is now <a href="townclerk@watervillevt.org">townclerk@watervillevt.org</a> and the lister's email address is now <a href="townclerk@watervillevt.org">townclerk@watervillevt.org</a> and the lister's email address is now <a href="townclerk@watervillevt.org">townclerk@watervillevt.org</a> and the lister's email address is now <a href="townclerk@watervillevt.org">townclerk@watervillevt.org</a> and the lister's email address is now <a href="townclerk@watervillevt.org">townclerk@watervillevt.org</a> and the lister's email address is now <a href="townclerk@watervillevt.org">townclerk@watervillevt.org</a> and the lister's email address is now <a href="townclerk@watervillevt.org">townclerk@watervillevt.org</a>. We have agreed to giving it some more time before canceling with Consolidated.
- 7. A group from the Waterville Country Church will be painting the Gazebo by the Town Hall this week.

Motion made by Jay and seconded by Carlos to Adjourn.

Adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Brandi Broe, Town Clerk